
The Grateful Moth Collective is a mixed abilities holistic health non profit serving the Portland area. We are a community of folks 
with and without disabilities who believe are Oregonians have the right to pursue meaningful employment without fear of losing 
necessary supports and resources offered through Medicaid. Too often people with disabilities must decide between health care and 
work both of which are basic human rights. Medicaid asset and income restrictions unjustly penalize workers with a disability who 
need long-term supports and services. By restricting a disabled employee’s ability to earn and save, the State has closed all 
pathways to prosperity in the best-case scenario, and indentured that family to poverty in more difficult circumstances. The 
employed Oregonian with a disability, who buys-in to Medicaid for the long-term supports and services they need to thrive, can 
never take a pay raise, even if they merit it, without risking losing their health benefits. These policies are regressive and 
discriminatory against people with disabilities.

In order to be eligible for long-term supports and services through Medicaid Buy-In, an employed Oregonian with a disability must 
limit their countable assets to $5,000 and income to less than 250% of the Federal Poverty Level, which is $32,000 for a family of 1 
or $55,000 for a family of 3. 

 For our State to achieve the State Health Improvement Plan Healthier Together Oregon goal of health equity for all, its elected 
leaders must listen to the plea of those affected by systemic discrimination and make changes that promote economic opportunities 
for all, including people with disabilities. Please support Senate Bill 584!

Sincerely,
Chris Gunn and Kate Williams-Paul
care of the Grateful Moth Collective


